

Thursday, February 24th, 2022

RE: CoVid Cases Update and Return Policy Clarification

Dear GES Parents and Guardians.

As the cases rise around the country, it is not a surprise that we are affected as a school community. However, we are thankful to be able to continue to have students on campus as we believe that is in the best interest of our students. We are committed to keeping students onsite as much as we believe it is safe and respectful of the community to do so.

Most previously reported cases of students and staff have recovered and returned to school, but some cases are still in the quarantine and Online Learning period. Many of these people will return to school on Monday, 28 February.

As a reminder, the school policy (according to government recommendations) is that students who are positive or who live in the same household with someone who is positive must stay quarantined for 14 days. If they recover quickly and ask for permission to come back to school earlier, we would allow them under the following conditions: Parents must provide a doctor's note that they have recovered from CoVid-19 and are not contagious, in addition to a negative PCR within 24 hours of returning to campus.

Please see the table for new cases since we resumed Onsite Learning on Monday, 21 February:

DATE	CASE**	GES IMPACT	ACTION STEPS
Feb 21st, 22nd	4B Parents, then Student	No Impact	The student has not been Onsite since Tuesday, 8 February.
Feb 23rd	4B Student	Direct: 4B students and teachers	Student attended school on Tuesday, 22 February then had a positive PCR that afternoon. 4B moved to Online Learning until Wednesday, 2 March.
Feb 23rd	1B Parent	Indirect: 1B students and 1C EI students	Parent tested positive Tuesday evening. Student was on campus Monday and Tuesday but has changed to Online Learning.
Feb 24th	6C Student	No Impact	Student has not been Onsite since 8 February.

^{**}To protect student and staff privacy, we will not disclose names.

We request that all staff and students still do **antigen testing Sunday and Wednesday evenings** and bring the negative tests to school on Monday and Thursday mornings.

Report positive results immediately to your child's principal.

Thank you for your understanding of the situation and your cooperation with the decisions made. We are thankful for your partnership with your students' education.

Sincerely, GES Administration











วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 24 กุมภาพันธ์ 2565

เรื่อง ชี้แจงนโยบายการกลับเข้าเรียนและอัพเดตข่าว COVID ภายในโรงเรียน

เรียน ท่านผู้ปกครองนักเรียนทุกท่าน

เนื่องด้วยจำนวนยอดผู้ติดเชื้อภายในประเทศที่เพิ่มสูงขึ้น มีผลกระทบเกิดขึ้นอย่างหลีกเลี่ยงไม่ได้ อย่างไรก็ตาม ทางโรงเรียนมีความรู้สึกยินดีที่นักเรียนยังสามารถเข้าเรียนในสถานศึกษาได้ โดยเชื่อมั่นว่าเป็นสิ่งที่ดี ที่สุดต่อการเรียนรู้ของนักเรียน เรามีความมุ่งมั่นที่จะดำเนินการเรียนการสอนในสถานศึกษาต่อไป และจะรักษา มาตรฐานความปลอดภัยพร้อมกับเคารพในการตัดสินใจของผู้ปกครองและบุคลากรทุกท่าน

นักเรียนและบุคลากรที่โรงเรียนได้รับการรายงานการตรวจพบเชื้อล่าสุดนั้น ปัจจุบันได้รับการรักษาจนหาย ดีแล้วและสามารถเข้าเรียน/ปฏิบัติหน้าที่ได้ตามปกติ แต่อย่างไรก็ตาม ยังคงมีบางรายที่ต้องกักตัวและเรียนออน ไลน์ต่อไป ทั้งนี้ นักเรียนและบุคลากรที่หายดีแล้วจะกลับเข้าเรียนในสถานศึกษาตามปกติในวันจันทร์ที่ 28 กุมภาพันธ์

เพื่อเป็นการแจ้งเดือน นโยบายของโรงเรียน (อ้างอิงจากแนวทางการปฏิบัติของรัฐบาล) มีผลให้นักเรียนที่ได้ รับผลตรวจโควิดเป็นบวก หรืออยู่อาศัยร่วมกับบุคคลอื่นใดที่มีผลตรวจโควิดเป็นบวก ต้องทำการกักตัวเป็นระยะเวลา 14 วัน หากผู้ติดเชื้อได้รับการรักษาจนหายขาดและต้องการที่จะกลับเข้าเรียนก่อนเวลา 14 วัน ทางโรงเรียนจะอนุญาต ให้เข้าเรียนได้โดยมีเงื่อนไขดังต่อไปนี้: ผู้ปกครองต้องแสดงใบรับรองแพทย์ที่ขี้แจงถึงการหายป่วยจากโรค COVID-19 และอยู่ในสถานะที่ไม่สามารถแพร่เชื้อได้อีก พร้อมกับผลตรวจ PCR ที่เป็นลบ ภายใน 24 ชั่วโมงก่อน กลับเข้าบริเวณโรงเรียน

ท่านสามารถตรวจสอบรายการผู้ติดเชื้อล่าสุด นับจากวันเปิดเรียนวันจันทร์ที่ 21 กุมภาพันธ์ได้จากตารางนี้

วันที่	รายการ	ผลกระทบต่อ โรงเรียน	ขั้นตอนที่ได้ปฏิบัติ
21-22 กพ.	ผู้ปกครอง ห้อง 4B ตาม ด้วยนักเรียน	ไม่มีผลกระทบ	นักเรียนดังกล่าวไม่ได้เข้าเรียนในสถานศึกษาตั้งแต่วัน พฤหัสบดีที่ 8 กุมภาพันธ์
23 กพ.	นักเรียนห้อง 4B	มีผลกระทบโดยตรง ต่อนักเรียนห้อง 4B และครู	นักเรียนได้เข้าเรียนในสถานศึกษาวันอังคารที่ 22 กุมภาพันธ์ หลังจากนั้นจึงทราบผลตรวจที่เป็นบวก นักเรียน ห้อง 4B ทั้งหมดต้องเข้าเรียนออนไลน์เท่านั้นจนถึงวันพุธที่ 2 มีนาคม
23 กพ.	ผู้ปกครอง ห้อง 1B	มีผลกระทบทางอ้อม ต่อนักเรียนห้อง 1B และนักเรียน El ห้อง 1C	ผู้ปกครองได้รับผลตรวจเป็นบวกในเย็นของวันอังคาร นักเรียนได้เข้าเรียนในสถานศึกษาในวันจันทร์และวันอังคาร และเปลี่ยนไปเรียนออนไลน์ในวันพุธ
24 กพ.	นักเรียนห้อง 6C	ไม่มีผลกระทบ	นักเรียนไม่ได้เข้าเรียนในสถานศึกษาตั้งแต่วันพฤหัสที่ 8 กุมภาพันธ์

^{**}เพื่อเป็นการปกป้องข้อมูลความเป็นส่วนตัวของนักเรียนและบุคลากร ทางโรงเรียนไม่สามารถเปิดเผยชื่อของบุคคลดังกล่าว

ทางโรงเรียนมีมาตรการให้นักเรียนและบุคลากรทุกคน**ตรวจแอนติเจนทุกเย็นของวันอาทิตย์และวันพุธ** นำผลตรวจที่เป็นลบมาแสดงต่อเจ้าหน้าที่ในเช้าวันจันทร์และวันพฤหัสบดี โปรดแจ้งต่อผู้บริหารประจำระดับชั้นของท่านทันทีหากพบผลตรวจที่เป็นบวก

เราขอขอบคุณทุกท่านที่เข้าใจในสถานการณ์และให้ความร่วมมือต่อการตัดสินใจของโรงเรียน และขอบคุณที่เป็นส่วนหนึ่งในการ เรียนรู้ของบุตรหลานของท่านมาโดยตลอด

> ด้วยความเคารพ ฝ่ายบริหาร โรงเรียนสาธิตคริสเตียนวิทยา







